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Our Vision. To have an infrastructure and city workforce that supports a sustainable, diversified and growing 
economy. We will partner with others to achieve economic development and other common goals that 
assure a high quality of living, and excellence in education. 

Mayor Dillingham City Council 
Alice Ruby Chris Napoli 
  Bill Rodawalt 

Acting Manager Aksel Buholm 

Cynthia Rogers Curt Armstrong 
 Andy Anderson 
 Gregg Marxmiller 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
Date: December 31, 2020 
 
To: Mayor and City Council 
 
From:  Cynthia Rogers, Acting City Manager 
 
Subject: Monthly Report 
 
 

Personnel – Welcome to our new employees and thank you to those that have served the City 
faithfully and are moving on to other positions/careers. 
 
New Employees: Mark Schwantes – Heavy Equipment Operator, Temporary 

Bill Rector – On Call Heavy Equipment Operator, Temporary 
 
Resignations:  Tod Larson – City Manager 

Jerod Dull – Corrections Officer 
Tona Hanson – Assistant Librarian 
Brandi Bocatch – Fire Department Office Assistant 

   
Transfers:   Chelsey Decker – CARES Funding Tech III to Public Works Office Asst 

Aquila Kapotak – Dispatcher to Corrections Officer 
Ben Glosser – Dock Heavy Equipment Operator to Public Works Fill-in 

 
Position Vacancies:  Fire Department Coordinator 

Heavy Equipment Operator 
Corrections Officer 
Assistant Librarian 

 
New Website, Municode, Went Live 12/30 
Municode was selected as the website vendor in the fall.  The site offers staff the ability to 
automate many manual and time consuming processes, but we are working through hiccups. 
 

The Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2021 
This legislation was signed into law by President Trump on 12/27 with the following implications: 

1) Extends the period during which CARES Act subrecipients (cities and boroughs) may incur 
eligible costs that may be covered using payments from the Coronavirus Relief Fund 
(CRF) to December 31, 2021; 

2) EPSL and EFMLA under the FFCRA (Families First Coronavirus Response Act) are no 
longer mandatory as of 12/31/20.  The city could still offer such leave, but it is not required; 

3) Although no direct aid to municipalities was appropriated, some grant funding is available 
in areas including: vaccine distribution, COVID testing, rental assistance, childcare, 
transportation, broadband, and water and waste disposal projects.  


